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October 27, 2023

To: Subscribers:
-Family of Services
-NOAA Weather Wire Service
-Emergency Managers Weather Information Network
-Other NWS partners, users, and NWS employees

From: Gary Garnet
Meteorologist in Charge
Weather Forecast Office Cleveland, OH

Subject: Expansion of River Forecast and Warning Services for the
Cuyahoga River at Jaite, OH

On Wednesday, December 1st, 2023, the National Weather Service (NWS) will begin
providing forecast and warning services during times of high water along the Cuyahoga
River near Jaite, OH. The NWS location identifier (NWSLI) for this location is JAIO1. The
location for the river forecasts is the USGS gauging station located 1.5 miles south of
Sagamore Hills, OH in the Cuyahoga Valley National Park.

River forecast information will be provided by the Ohio River Forecast Center (OHRFC)
during times of high water. Action stage will be defined at 10 feet, minor flood stage at 12
feet, moderate flood stage at 18 feet, and major flood stage at 20 feet.

River stage data and forecasts for the Cuyahoga River at Jaite, OH can be found at:
http://water.weather.gov/ahps2/hydrograph.php?wfo=cle&gage=jaio1

For further information regarding this change, please contact:

Nick Greenawalt

Senior Service Hydrologist

National Weather Service Cleveland Ohio
nicholas.greenawalt@noaa.gov
216-416-2914 x234
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